




IDE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 18th March 2015
1. Present: Barry Hookins (Chairman), Chris Bishop, John Smart, Louise Watson, Andy Swain, Sally Cooke and Sarah Tiley. 
Also in attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), Teignbridge District Councillors Kevin Lake and John Goodey, Devon County Councillor Alan Connett. One member of the public was present.
Public Participation: Mr Nick Irving asked the Parish Council to consider setting restrictions on parking in the space opposite the shop and generally to mark parking spaces along the side of the roads.  However, the cost of this would be excessive and beyond the Council’s budget. It was agreed that the problems were caused by inconsiderate drivers so a reminder to park sensibly and safely would be included in April’s Ide Times.
Alan Connett suggested asking Highways to attend and give advice.  
Action: Barry to contact Jamie Hewitt of Devon County Council.
2. Apologies for absence: 
Apologies were received from Peter Pattison and Nick Bradley.
3.  Declarations of Interest: 
None declared.
4.  Minutes of the last meeting: 
The minutes of 21st January 2015 were approved and signed by the Chairman as being a correct record of the meeting.
5.  Progress reports for information:
a.  Neighbourhood Plan (Chris Bishop) – There had been three meetings of the sub-committee since January.  The plan is taking shape.  Chris circulated copies of a history of Ide, which had been prepared by Sue Cloke.  He asked if anyone had any photos or maps of Ide, which could be used to enhance the plan.
John Goodey arrives.

b.  Play Area – update:  Nothing to report. Awaiting the outcome of a grant claim, which was submitted in January. 
c.
Ide Parish Fund – update: No applications have been received since the last meeting.

d. 
Trash screen – update: This work has been completed.

e.    Defibrillator – update – (Louise Watson) The defibrillator is now installed and is up and running.  Approx. 40 people attended the awareness session. The Community Heartbeat Trust will be asked to return for an evening session at a cost of £175.  This expense was approved.
Two sets of paediatric defibrillator pads have been purchased, one of which will be kept at the school and the other one will be clearly marked and kept with the defibrillator.

Action: Clerk to contact Lucy Gillett to ensure the school have been informed.

f.
Website (Andy Swain): Two new advertisers and several existing ones have signed up and will be invoiced in April.  If there is no response from the remaining advertisers, their details will be deleted from the website.
Andy was asked to add the dates of the school holidays to the Ide Website Calendar.  

He queried what the requirements were regarding the inclusion of the agenda and minutes and was advised that the agenda should be added before the meetings, the draft minutes added as soon as available and these changed to approved minutes once the originals have been signed by the Chairman. 
Action: Clerk to provide by email.
g.    Siting of two extra dog bins:  The grant of £540 from TDC Electors’ Fund has been received.  Teignbridge DC reported that they are unable to place a dog bin at the end of The College due to difficulty with access.  Kevin Lake will query this with them.  One bin will be placed at the top of Haynes Lane and a second one between the Cricket Field and West Town Farm if TDC agree. 

5. New Items arising:

a) The setting of cemetery fees for 2015/2016: Sally circulated a sheet showing the suggested fees, which had been increased in line with the RPI. These were unanimously approved.
b) Provision of water meter for the cemetery:  S W Water will survey the site and provide a quote for the work, which will depend on whether a meter box has previously been fitted to the service pipe.  This could be either £150 plus VAT or £17 plus VAT. The bill is currently £221 per year.  It was agreed that as the PC would save money in the long run we should proceed.

c) Consideration of road safety measures at the slip road from the A30: Barry had brought this up with Jamie Hewitt who advised that this was a Devon Highways issue.  He was informed that there had only been five accidents reported at this spot in the last five years!  As such this was not high priority.
d) Traffic issues along Balls Farm Road/Doctors Walk:  The police had been invited to attend the meeting but were unable to send a representative.  They did however advise that they have been attending the area, stopping vehicles and reminding drivers that there are traffic orders in place.  

They do not appear to have been issuing tickets which would have been more of a deterrent so a formal letter will be sent to the local Police Chief to ask for stronger action to be taken.  Highways will be asked to consider better signage/bollards.
Action: Andy to liaise with Clerk on this.

e) Consideration of parking facilities along Old Ide Lane:  This had been included as requested by the Village Hall Committee.  Highways have advised in the past that this was not possible.  
Action:  Barry to advise Brenda Spivey.
f) Consideration of fund-raising for a second defibrillator for the top of the village: Ide Rugby Club had offered to raise some funds and it may be that local businesses and organisations would be willing to contribute. To be discussed at further meetings. 

g) Parish Council election – 7th May 2015:  The Notice of Election will be published on Wednesday 25th March.  Nomination forms had been sent to all existing Parish Councillors.  Those seeking nomination should liaise with the Clerk so that the Electoral Register numbers can be added for the proposers and seconders.
6. 
  Finance:
a.  To receive Receipts and Payments from 21st January to 18th March 2015– Balance on current account is £5,668, deposit a/c £696 totalling £6,364.  There are un-presented cheques totalling £545 and credits of £85 paid in resulting in a balance of £5,904.
Of this, £2,300 has been allocated to the Play Area, resulting in a year-end working balance of approx. £3,600cr
7.    Recent Planning Applications:
· Mr B Venables, 8 The College, Ide – replacement single storey timber garden room – awaiting decision

· Mr B Lamb, Canons, The Green, Ide – felling of six trees – approved
· Mr C Thompson, Land off Whiddon Lane, Ide – re-location of existing access to field – approved
· Ide Memorial Hall – renovation - approved
· Mr K Taborn, Canns Orchard – Change existing garage to living accommodation, new single garage and re- build conservatory – approved with conditions
· Ms K Blundell – The Nook, High Street, Ide – felling of one yew tree – awaiting decision
A scoping opinion has been sought by Devon County Council on the environmental aspects of the proposed Park and Ride site at Alphington Interchange. No planning application has been received at this stage.  
9.    Councillors’ Reports: None.
10.
Correspondence Received: 
· Letter from Teignbridge District Council, Spatial Planning and Delivery Office regarding the provision of Self Build plots for local people.

11.  Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 12th May 2015 - Ide Memorial Hall, 7:30pm
Minutes Signed…BH   

 
Date 12/05/2015.

(Mr Barry Hookins – Chairman)
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